PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION REPORT 2015-2016

General body meeting of the Parent Teacher Well Wishers Association of the Little Flower College Guruvayoor for the academic year 2014-2015 was held at the college auditorium on 15/11/2015 at 2.30 pm presided by the PTA President Rev. Sr. Dr. Treesa Domanic. The meeting began with the invocation to God. Rev. Sr. Dr. Philo Jees, Assistant Professor, Department of Mathematics, delivered the welcome speech. PTA Secretary Rev. Sr. Dr. Moly Clare presented the PTA report of the academic year 2014-15.

Rev. Sr. Dr. Treesa Domanic delivered the Presidential address. The Principal sought the attention of all PTA members to discuss the academic plans of the year in the college. In her presidential address, the principal made a brief evaluation of the achievements made by the college in the past academic year. Sister pointed out that Little Flower Family excels in quality education and she also high lightened the fact that God has blessed the efforts of the college by providing good results in the past academic year.

Along with the curricular activities students showed their merit in co-curricular activities also. To mould a student, a good family background is needed and parents should enquire about the student. A teacher should be an inspiration behind the student. Sister also mentioned that the misuse of mobiles will affect the future of students. Sister informed the members of PTA about the rules and regulations of the college and suggested that the parents should be familiar with these rules. She also added about the personality defects of the students and technical support like psychological counselling for them. A brief note on the achievements of the college including the high 'A' grade with 3.52 points in NAAC accreditation and the new courses added- B.A. Malayalam, B.A. Multimedia, M.Sc. Botany, M.Sc. Zoology and vocational oriented B. Voc. Courses Pharmaceutical Chemistry, Tourism and Hospitality Management. She concluded the session by mentioning the agenda of the management to take a step to make our college autonomous and extending her gratitude for the support and co-operation of PTA executive members.

The expert class provided by Dr Jineesh, Assistant Professor, St. Thomas college, Thrissur about the merits and demerits of Autonomous colleges. He emphasised the point that the wholehearted support of the management, students, staff, parents and local community is essential for the smooth running of an autonomous college. He makes aware of all parents about their duty to mould their children as responsible citizens.

It was followed by a discussion led by PTA vice president Mr. Francis Xavier. He stressed the importance of the role of parents and teachers in the overall development of the students.

In the discussion session, the parents expressed their contentment in entrusting the students in L.F. College with a great hope. They also emphasised on the need of improving the infrastructure of the college along with the new courses.

Principal Rev. Dr. Sr. Treesa Domanic had an interactive section with the parents. After that PTA members were elected. Following were members.

- 1. Mr.T.S.Nizamudheen
- 2. Adv. Shaji. P.Mathew
- 3. Mr.M.C.Francis Xavier
- 4. Mr. Ananthan Karuthedath
- 5. Smt. Jessy Sunny

These members introduced themselves. Smt. Esther Mani, Assistant Professor, Department of English proposed vote of thanks to each and every person. The meeting was dispersed with national anthem at 5.30 pm.

Mr. T.S. Nisamudheen elected as PTA vice president.

Three executive meetings were held in this academic year. Following are the programmes conducted under the guidance of PTA committee.

- 1. Collected PTA membership fee from new admission students.
- 2. Class PTA conducted after internal examinations
- 3. Merit day conducted and congratulated Rank holders, Ph.D holders among the staff, and Award winners.
- 4. PTA extended their farewell to the retiring staff members.
- 5. PTA vice president awarded a memento to Rev.Sr.Dr.Treesa Dominic for the achievements of the college as a centre for potential for excellence during the academic year 2015-16.

Extending heartfelt gratitude for the kind co-operation of the PTA members, this report is being submitted for valuable suggestions and approval.